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Meeting called to order at 3:50pm.  Attendance taken by Laurie Lebar.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Mike Rowe to approve December minutes.  This motion was seconded by Bill Schafer.  The minutes were approved.

Treasury Report: 
· Payroll deposits were made in area 400 Scholarship for 12/21 and 1/4 for a total of $86.72
· Expenses in areas 800 (Executive board December dinner) for $293.12 and area 900 (Advertising) for PHS yearbook ad for $200.00

Membership Report: If you know of any LOA for medical or maternity let Andrea Chicooree know.
-A motion to approve the treasury report was made by Mike Rowe and seconded by Carla Frank.

School Board Report: 
· A presentation on the futures program was given.  Futures is now open to Sophomore students.  The graduation rate for those involved in this program is 69%.
· The status quo budget was presented at 2.92%.  If a student assistance counselor, one world language elementary teacher and 1-1 chromebooks for two grades are added, the budget goes up to 3.45%
· Equity policy was voted into place.

Continuing Business
· The new family outreach specialist position was filled by Cindy Bishop.  Her background with families first makes her a great fit for this position.
· RJLA has compiled a wish list to help spruce up their facilities.  We will be looking for volunteers to help support this wish as well as scheduling a clean-up community service day.
· If you are retiring, please let Steve Z know.  An email will suffice.  Also, please be sure to contact Kelly Harper in HR as well.  There are no incentives this year.


Teacher Concerns:
· Elementary Schools:  There was a question regarding the inventory forms regarding technology.  When teachers go to workshops and receive devices, some people have been given an inventory form and asked to fill it out.  Question arose regarding who “owns” the device and will computer tech support repair them if needed?
· PMS: The amount of time teachers are given for lunch has become a concern.
· PHS: -Teachers had a question regarding whether teachers at other schools are given notice when there are planned fire drills.  The response was some schools will alert teachers to give students who may become upset or need extra help during a fire drill. 
                      -Concern about a class being moved during the teacher work day.
	          -Concerns with the new fob system at PHS being programmed for only certain doors as opposed to all doors. (Safety concern).  Also upset that they will be programmed by time and once “locked”, no reentry.  
 	          -Concerns regarding some teachers tutoring for pay within the 8-hour work day.  
	          -There is a grading webpage link on the district web page.  The Equity web page is also up.
	          -Teachers had an idea to put out a newsletter for teachers by teachers.
	          -Greenleaf Center has volunteer opportunities. 

Ad Hoc Committees
1. Community Service: RJLA clean-up day
2. Calendar Committee: Looking for reps
3. End of Year Celebration: No food trucks.  Too expensive and cannot meet our high numbers.


A motion to adjourn was made by Carla Frank, seconded by Christine Stilwell.  
Meeting adjourned at 5:09
Notes submitted by Nicole Hopley


Next Executive Board Meeting: February 20, 2019.  3:45 in the PHS library.
 




